

GSMA

<http://www.gsma.com/>

OPG #9. Meeting Minutes

Author:	Tom Van Pelt	Email:	tpelt@gsma.com
		Tel:	+32 479 232846
Date:	14/06/2022	Time:	13:00 – 15:00 BST
Subject:	OPG #93 Meeting Minutes		
Operator Attendees:			
CK Hutchison <i>Chair</i>	Sandra Ondrusova	sandra.ondrusova@hwleurope.com	
A1	Erich Zillinger	Erich.Zillinger@A1.at	
America Movil	Roberto Jorge Hernandez Perez	roberto.hernandez@americamovil.com	
AT&T	Shahram Mohajeri	sm7084@att.com	
China Unicom	Gao Chen	cheng96@chinaunicom.cn	
KDDI	Toshi Wakayama Masaharu Hattori	to-wakayama@kddi.com ma-hattori@kddi.com	
NTT Docomo	Junpei Uoshima	junpei.uoshima.mt@nttdocomo.com	
Orange	Rida Zouaoui	rida.zouaoui@orange.com	
Singtel	Darren Neo Macus Chua	darren.neo@singtel.com macuschua@singtel.com	
Softbank	Junbeom Lee	junbeom.lee@g.softbank.co.jp	
TIM	Mario Madella Antonella Napolitano	mario.madella@telecomitalia.it antonia.napolitano@telecomitalia.it	
Telefonica	Alexandre Harmand Fernando Pascual Blanco	alexander.harmand@telefonica.com fernando.pascualblanco@telefonica.com	
Telus	Mohamed Eldakrouy	mohamed.eldakrouy@telus.com	
T-Mobile	Murat Karabulut	murat.karabulut@t-mobile.com	
Verizon	Helen Madden	helen.madden@verizonwireless.com	
Industry Participants			
Capgemini engineering	Deepak Gunjal	deepak.a.gunjal@capgemini.com	
Dell	Jeffrey Goldberg	Jeffrey.Goldberg@Dell.com	
Ericsson	Bart van Kaathoven	bart.van.kaathoven@ericsson.com	
Intel	Neal Oliver	neal.oliver@intel.com	
Microsoft	Bahar Sadeghi Michael Brown	bahar.sadeghi@microsoft.com brownm@microsoft.com	
Nokia	Padmakumar Subramani	padmakumar.subramani@nokia.com	
Optare Solutions	Fernando Lamela Santiago Rodrigues	flamela@optaresolutions.com srodriguez@optaresolutions.com	
Qualcomm	Nishant Gupta	gnishant@qti.qualcomm.com	
Syniverse	Mark Lipford	mark.lipford@syniverse.com	
ZTE	Zhijun Li Lijuan Chen	li.zhijun3@zte.com.cn chen.lijuan@zte.com.cn	

GSMA Attendees:	Tom Van Pelt	tpelt@gsma.com
Other Attendees:		
Absent / apologies:		

ALL GSM ASSOCIATION MEETINGS ARE HELD IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE GSMA'S [ANTI-TRUST](#) AND IPR COMPLIANCE POLICY

Security Classification		
Non-Confidential	Project Team or Group	X

© GSMA, 2022. The GSM Association ("Association") makes no representation, warranty or undertaking (express or implied) with respect to and does not accept any responsibility for, and disclaims liability for the accuracy or completeness or timeliness of the information contained in this document. The information contained in this document may be subject to change without prior notice. This document has been classified according to the GSMA [Document Confidentiality Policy](#).

1. GSMA Antitrust Policy and Agenda

GSMA Anti-trust and US entity list statement were noted.

Agenda for the meeting was approved.

2. OPG#92 Meeting minutes

No comments were made.

Minutes of OPG#92 were approved.

Regarding the open actions, action OPG 91.02 was closed. Sandra introduced the process to provide input from OPAG for PRD OPG.02.

3. MWC Las Vegas Release Planning

Tom presented the planning and status of the MWC Las Vegas release.

4. Topic M

Sandra presented revision 3 of CN0001 (OPG_93_Doc_03). Following comments and questions were raised:

- The NEF is not exposing the capabilities for Network Slicing and deployment of a NEF should not be a pre-condition to offer Network Slicing capabilities through the OP.
 - There may not be an interface from NEF to EGMF
 - This may require a separate SBI to EGMF or if not available E2EO
 - EGMF is currently being discussed in SA5 and is not defined yet
 - Commercial products offer (proprietary) interfaces also that could be used to integrate OP with Slice Life-Cycle Management
- Proposal to send LS to 3GPP SA5 to clarify including 3GPP SA6 where a related work-item was approved (relating to TR 23.700-99)

- Action: Sandra to draft LS proposal towards 3GPP SA5 (including S16) to clarify which function to interface with for Network Slice LCM
- Premium services may be enabled through other means than NSSAI changes, e.g. by changing GST parameters
 - Also not clear if OP should be involved in the subscription management, especially for the static use cases
- A single point of entry could be useful from an Application Provider's perspective rather than having to manage access credentials for multiple functions to engage with operator.
- A volunteer is required to support with the UNI aspects (see slide 21). Neal volunteered to support based on his role covering the UNI in OPAG.

CR0001 discussion (OPG_25_Doc_04) was skipped due to time constraints and dependency on points raised in discussion of the CN.

5. Maintenance CRs

Sandra presented CR0006 (OPG_93_Doc_05). Following comments and questions were raised:

- The content may overlap partly with Annex A.2 of OPG.02.

6. Topic J – Enhanced Network Capability exposure

Fernando presented an overview of the updates done in revision 4 of CN0003 (OPG_92_Doc_06). No comments were raised.

Fernando presented CR0005 (OPG_92_Doc_07). Among others following comments and questions were raised:

- Separators should be used wherever content from the baseline is not included in the CR (as there seem to be non-consecutive sections without separators in between)
- The figure in section 2.4.2.5 may not fit entirely because it introduces an architecture without showing the OP and because the OP architecture itself is introduced only in section 3 of the PRD.
- It was indicated that the analytics capabilities may be required by the application instances running on the edge cloudlets and questioned whether those should then be offered on the SBI-CR. That interface is for access to the cloud resources themselves though rather than to the applications using those resources. Those might use the NBI.
 - The functionality that they need may also be notifications when provided thresholds are passed rather than the analytics information itself.

7. AOB

On the requirements coming from TEC Forum a volunteer was requested to help defining next steps. No one came forward. Action 92.01 is kept open for now.

Tom announced that the next OPG meeting would take place on 21 June and provided an update on the face-to-face meeting being planned for the autumn.

#93 Call closed at 14:50 BST

Action points log

Open action points

Action number	Description	Status	Notes
OPG 91.01	Parties that put themselves forward as contributor on a topic to reach out to the topic owner to inquire how and where they can support.	Open	
OPG 91.03	all OPG members to contribute to list of items to be clarified regarding terminal support	Open	
OPG 91.06	Magnus to clarify the issue with OP terminology and propose solutions in another discussion paper.	Open	
OPG 92.01	All to consider how to progress the topics raised by TEC Forum.	Open	
OPG 93.01	Sandra to draft LS proposal towards 3GPP SA5 (including S16) to clarify which function to interface with for Network Slice LCM	Open	

Closed action points

Action number	Description	Status	Notes
OPG 91.02	Sandra to align with Alex on how to bring OPAG feedback to OPG	Closed	See OPG_25_Doc_01

Decisions
